Myron Sprague
Swan's Island
LD 1231

Dear Committee Members,
I consulted two friends of mine on the issue of moving our ferry to the mainland.

Almer Dinsmore, namesake for MSFS's newest vessel was Captain on the Swan's
Island Ferry run from 1987-2013 with a brief string as ferry service manager from
89-90. Al's recent quote should be heeded "The only safe mainland docking for MSFS
vessels is in Rockland. Mackeral cove on Swan's Island is safe for overnight docking"

Chummy Rich, 84 year old famed Bass Harbor boat builder stated "The MSFS dock
in Bass Harbor is not safe for overnight docking. Attempting to overnight the ferry
vessel in Bass Harbor will result in damage to the dock and the ferry. How soon will
MSFS be able to replace both of the worst happens?"

Please support LD1231
Thank you, Myron Sprague



